
         City of Brechin and District Community Council

Minute of  Annual General Meeting held 7th July 2015
        7.00pm Damacre Centre Brechin

Present:
Susan Barr, Frances Keats, Derek Harper, Jim Sherrit, Evelyn Clark, Jill Scott, Mary Anderson, Paul Wright, George Garden and Eric Gray
Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from Grahame Lockhart, Councillors, Evans, Houston and Myles and Police Scotland.

Minutes of Last AGM.

It was proposed by Evelyn Clark, seconded by Paul Wright, that the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on  3rd June 2014 be adopted as a ture and accurate record. 

Convenors Report

Derek Harper said it had been another busy year for the Community Council with many projects taking Place in the City. Work is ongoing on the Community Campus and the Flood Prevention Scheme. The Charrette had taken place earlier in the year and many positive ideas had come from this. The Park Group are well on the way to full funding for the Outdoor Gym and wildflower meadow.  Work has started on a Community Allotment with some crops already being grown. Communication with Angus Council remains a problem.
Secretary’s Report’
Eric Gray reported that the past year has been extremely busy and enjoyable one for me as in addition to the routine admin work involved with the Community Council I have been as active as possible in things happening in the City. I have attended meetings concerning Flood Prevention, Dog Fouling, Littering and all the other things that concern Brechiners.  

I am working closely with other bodies such as BRAVOBrechin, Brechin Gold Group and the Park’s Group to try to improve both the image and look of the City.

With the Pageant in May, the Harley Davidson event happening this weekend and the Cartie Racing in October we can look forward to some fun and good publicity for Brechin.

.The adoption of the last red telephone box in Brechin has been completed.
Treasurer’s Report.
Frances keats reported that the accounts had been audited and the balance at 31st march was £1,055 and the this year’s grant had been received. The Community Council was in a healthy financial position.

Planning Contact.

Paul Wright reported there had been no major planning applications in the past year.

Election of Office Bearers.
Jim Sherrit proposed that with the Community Council elections due at the end of October the present Office Bearers be elected en-masse until then. He was seconded by Susan Barr and with all Office Bearers agreeing was carried unanimously. 

There being no further business the AGM closed at 7.15pm with an ordinary meeting following.

